
 

 

Notice: Temporary lane closures on Atkinson Avenue, from Centre Street to Flamingo Road 

The City of Vaughan is replacing watermains on Atkinson Avenue and Centre Street in Thornhill. To safely 
complete the work, temporary lane closures on Atkinson Avenue, from Centre Street to Flamingo Road, will 
be in place until Sunday, Dec. 1. Access to residences and businesses along Atkinson Avenue will not be 
impacted. 

More about the temporary lane closures: 

• Sidewalks are closed on the east side of Atkinson Avenue, from Centre Street to Flamingo 
Road, and on the north side of Centre Street, from Bathurst Street to Atkinson Avenue.  

• Bus stops impacted by the sidewalk closures are temporarily closed or have been 
relocated.  

• Atkinson Avenue traffic is reduced to one lane in each direction, from Centre Street to 
Flamingo Road.  

About the project: 
The City is undertaking important infrastructure improvements in Thornhill, including watermain 
replacements, road reconstruction work, active transportation facility improvement and streetscaping 
enhancements. These improvements support the City’s continued commitment to ensuring the long-term 
sustainability of municipal infrastructure. Learn more about the project at Atkinson Avenue and Centre 
Street - Watermain Improvements Newsletter #3. 
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https://www.vaughan.ca/sites/default/files/2024-09/21-15%20Atkinson%20ATF%20Improvements%20-%20Newsletter%20%233_FINAL.pdf?file-verison=1730135058077
https://www.vaughan.ca/sites/default/files/2024-09/21-15%20Atkinson%20ATF%20Improvements%20-%20Newsletter%20%233_FINAL.pdf?file-verison=1730135058077


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, please contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. After hours, please call the 
dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 


